
Year 5/6: 95.2% 
Below 

Year 3/4: 98.6% 
Good 

Year 1/2: 95.7% 
Below 

Reception: 93.3% 
Below 

Nursery: 98.1% Good 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      

96.4%  

Yearly school 
attendance to date: 

96.4% 

 

Target 96.6% 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

HRH Queen Elizabeth II, 1926—2022 

We express our deepest sympathies to 
the royal family and the nation, following 
the announcement of the passing of Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. 

Her love and devotion to the country and 
its people will be remembered in history. 

Rest in peace Ma’am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carlton residential  

Just a reminder Year 5 and 6 are visiting Carlton Ad-
venture Centre on Wednesday 21st September to Fri-
day 23rd September. This is a part of their curriculum 
and vital that they attend. Thank you if you have al-
ready paid. 

If you have any problems or concerns, please e mail 
Mrs Norris on Y5/6@Lingdale.org or call school on 
01287 651723.  

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards - 

A Flying Start! 

 Paige  -Miss Hanratty 

 Elijah W -Mrs Davies 

 Carma O—Mr Fairbridge  

Mia B - Mrs Norris 

Breakfast club star is Eliza R 

Little Star Explorer is Matilda  

Friday 9th September 2022 

Wow! What an amazing first week it has been at Lingdale Primary School. Every single 
child has impressed us in one way or another… be it uniform, manners, punctuality, atti-
tude, being a super friend…the list is endless! Well done everyone on such a calm and 
sensible return to school.  

Health and safety news - This week, we have participated in two fire drills. All pupils 
were extremely sensible and managed to exit school in less than one minute. All staff 
received up to date, statutory, Safeguarding training. Please remember that we are a 
MOBILE FREE SCHOOL-all staff phones are locked away during the times children are 
on site- please ensure you keep yours in a pocket or bag whilst on school premises. 
Staff WILL approach you and politely ask you to put your phone out of sight. If you 
see anything whilst on our school site which you deem to be unsafe in any way, please 
do not hesitate to inform us- we appreciate all feedback.  

Read, Read, Read- From next week we will continue with our weekly book draws and 
ask for support from parents to ensure children read at least three times per week. 
Children MUST have their books in school EVERY day.  

Mini Explorers  

On Wednesday 14th September, Miss Schumm will start the first mini explorers session. The 
time of the session will be 1.15pm—2.45pm and we hope that any parents/carers with babies or 
pre school children will attend. The sessions will take place every fortnight and the health visi-
tor will also attend these sessions once a month. This will give parents chance to have baby 
weighed and discuss any concerns. We can’t wait to welcome you!  



Would you like to be part of our new 

parents group (PFA)? If so, please come 

along to school at 9.00am on Monday 

12th September for a coffee and bis-

cuit. Mrs Stephenson and the team will 

be waiting to meet 

you. 

Thank you  

 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! Be Safe, Be Ready, Be Respectful!  

After School Clubs/FREE breakfast club 

All clubs will resume week beginning 

Monday 12th September. Please remem-

ber the FREE breakfast club doors open at 

8.15am but close promptly at 8.30am. If 

your child is NOT attending breakfast club 

and is in Y1-Y6, please leave them at the 

side gate or steps where a member of 

staff will meet them.  

Safeguarding  

At Lingdale Primary School we know there can be no issue of greater importance to parents and carers, than the safety of 

their children; safeguarding is high on our agenda. At Lingdale Primary we give high priority to getting our safeguarding 

procedures right and have a team of staff responsible for keeping children and learners safe and supporting those most 

vulnerable to harm and neglect. 

 Safeguarding is an essential part of the fabric of our school and our safeguarding team pays particular attention to the 

meticulous and systematic implementation of policies and routines. Furthermore, safeguarding involves every member of 

the school community in some way and we have a sharp eye on the particular circumstances and needs of all pupils, es-

pecially the most vulnerable.  

We have a Safeguarding Team which consists of:  

Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Sarah Thornton (Head Teacher)  

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads Miss Schumm ( Room Leader) and Mrs Norris (Assistant Headteacher)  

Designated Governor for Safeguarding : Mr J Whitehead (Chair of Governors)  

Should you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children at Lingdale Primary School, please contact a mem-

ber of the safeguarding team.  

If you are worried about a child, please visit http://www.teescpp.org.uk/ for more information about how to report your 

concerns.  

During working hours: Monday to Thursday 8.30am – 5pm Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm South Tees Multi-agency Hub Daisy 

Lane, Overfields, Redcar Tel: 01642 130700  

Email: southteesmach@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk  

Out of hours: Emergency Duty Team Tel: 01642 524 552  

In an emergency contact Cleveland Police on: 101  

NSPCC National Helpline Tel: (0808) 8005000 NSPCC Whistleblowing Helpline Tel: (0800) 028 0285  

If a member of the public considers that there is an emergency situation, they should dial 999 for the Police  


